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septic systems, could negatively affect this species and its habitat through increased herbaceous 
competition. 

4.2 Existing Habitat Protection  

 
All of the populations in the Gull River (and thus critical habitat) are on provincial crown lands 
(Figure 5)1. The populations in the Severn River exist on Federal lands (i.e. the Trent-Severn 
Waterway National Historic Site of Canada) except for one sub-population of the hybrid, which 
is located on provincial crown land and part of the Severn River Conservation Reserve (Figure 
6). The Federal sites are subject to protective legislation and regulation under the Species at Risk 
Act, the Fisheries Act,  and the Historic Canals Regulations of the Department of Transport Act. 
The Provincial sites are currently offered some protection through provincial legislation such as 
the Public Lands Act, which regulates land use activities on crown lands, as well as the 
Provincial Policy Statement, which can provide municipal protection from development 
activities on private lands. The Fisheries Act may apply at Provincial sites as well. Progress is 
underway to have this species regulated by the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources under the 
Endangered Species Act. The federal and provincial governments will cooperate in providing 
adequate protection measures to these sites. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                            
1 In this iteration, critical habitat is only identified on provincial crown lands and federal lands; no private 
lands are involved. 

 
 

 
 
Figure 5. Current land tenure and existing habitat protection at the Gull River site. 




